
 Meeting Minutes April 4, 2024 

 

The Truro Township Trustees held a regular meeting Thursday, April 4, 2024, at 4:00 

pm at Station 161. Present were Trustees Dennis Nicodemus, Chris Long and Pat 

Mahaffey, Fiscal Officer Natalie Nicodemus, Administrator Jason Nicodemus, and Chief 

Sharps. 

 

The Meeting was called to order with the pledge and roll call. 

 

Oath of Office: Natalie Nicodemus Fiscal Officer 

 

Presentation from MORPC representative regarding the 2024-2050 Metropolitan Transit 

Plan. 

 

Regular Meeting 

Chris Long moved to approve meeting minutes from the March 7 regular meeting. 

Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

 

Resolution 2024-10: Resolution authorizing and approving the Township to enter into an 

agreement with Paumier Medical Management Group, Inc. for EMS billing. Dennis 

Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

 

Fire Department 

Chief Sharps: 608 runs in March 

Request motion to approve hiring two new people.  

 

Chris Long made a motion to hire Zach Maxwell as full time Firefighter Paramedic and 

Evan Snyder as part time Firefighter Paramedic with Truro Township Fire Department. 

Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

 

Purchased a new refrigerator for Station 161 because one stopped working. 

Multi-Jurisdictional Training is on April 7, 8, 9 at Hannah Ashton. 

Department will be participating in a charity volleyball game against Reynoldsburg 

Police Department on Saturday, April 13, 2024, at 6:00pm at Reynoldsburg Community 

Church. 

Department will be participating in a Red Cross sponsored blood drive that is taking 

place at Reynoldsburg Community Church on July 8 from 11:00am-5:00pm. 

 

Roads and Cemetery Superintendent report given by Jason Nicodemus 

2 interments in March 

Yearly preventative maintenance on vehicles, equipment is completed. 
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Continue to fill potholes as necessary. 

 

Administration 

Fiscal Officer’s report: Approved February 2024 bank reconciliation. 

Auditor of State audit of 2022 Ohio Police and Fire reporting is almost complete. 

Trustees need to look for an email with an official report and signed Representation 

letter. 

 

Administrator Jason Nicodemus:  

Storage Building Update: last item is grading and seeding 

Station 162 future projects update: woods clearing quote - still being discussed. 

 

Trustee Reports 

NONE 

 

New Business 

NONE 

 

Old Business 

NONE 

 

Chris Long moved to approve payroll of $389,395.41 and bills of $686,682.80 for March. 

Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor.  

 

Chris Long moved to authorize the Fiscal Officer to pay the bills and payroll for April. 

Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in favor. 

 

Chris Long made a motion to adjourn at 4:43 pm. Dennis Nicodemus seconded. All in 

favor. 

 

Next regular meeting will be Thursday, May 2, 2024 at 4:00 pm at Station 161. 

 

 

 

Trustee Dennis Nicodemus     Trustee Pat Mahaffey      Trustee Chris Long 

 

 

 

 Fiscal Officer Natalie Nicodemus 


